
 

 

 

 

TO:  Mayor Althoff and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  Strawberry Parking 

 

DATE:  April 11, 2019 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Cannon Valley Fair has used a Strawberry ride display to promote the fair in past 

years.  For 2019 a request had been made to park the Strawberry on the Street in front of 

Althoff’s Hardware for the month of June.  Althoff’s Hardware was spoken with 

regrading this request and is in favor of this, because they are the sales location for tickets 

and wristbands for the fair.  In the past the Fair has done this, but have moved the trailer 

daily, which required a lot of additional time.  It has been requested to park the trailer 

with the Strawberry and trailer (the plan is to use a smaller trailer) and not have to move 

it daily.  Because there is a 24 hour limit on a parked vehicle, City Council action to 

allow this request is needed.  The Public Works Commission discussed this request at the 

April 10, 2019 meeting.  The Public Works Commission voted to approve the request. 

 

 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Motion and approval of the request from the Cannon Valley Fair to park the Strawberry 

ride display on 4th Street in front of Althoff Hardware for the month of June. 


